محل مهر یا امضاء مدیر سؤال

جمهوري اسلامي ايران اداره کل آموزش و پرورش شهر تهران اداره آموزش و پرورش منطقه تهران

ساعت امتحان: ۸:۰۰ صبح ۷۵ دقىقە وقت امتحان: تاریخ امتحان: ۱۴۰۰/۱۰/۰۶ تعداد صفحه سؤال: ۴ صفحه

نوبت امتحانی: دیماه ۱۴۰۰ رشته: ریاضی - تجربی

نام واحد آموزشي: دبيرستان علامه طباطبايي

نام دبير:

ش صندلی:

سال تحصيلي: ۱۴۰۱ - ۱۴۰۰

پایه: یازدهم

نام و نامخانوادگی: سؤال امتحان درس: زبان انگلیسی ۲

Writing (Spelling)

Fill in the blanks with appropriate letters.

کلمات زیر را با حروف مناسب کامل کنید.

- 1. An effective way to enjoy a better l_fest_le is having healthy rel_tionsh_p with others.
- 2. He is listening to his h_artb_at. I learned French in a language inst_t_te.

Vocabulary 1.5

Fill in the blanks with the given words.

جملات زیر را با کلمات داده شده کامل کنید.

balanced, contain, despite, disappeared, exist, jogged, means

- 3. heavy snow, they didn't cancel their trip to the North.
- 4. E-mail has become an increasingly important of business communication.
- 5. If you have a/an diet, you will get all the vitamins you need.
- 6. The books in our library a lot of good information about wildlife.
- 7. When I lived in Abadan, I did exercise and along the river every day.
- 8. I watched his car until it from view.

Fill in the blanks will proper words of your own.

جملات را با کلمات مناسب کامل کنید.

1

1

- 9. According to doctors, smoking can be to your health.
- 11. My brother's to speak English fluently makes him different from his friends.
- 12. I have five kilos in three months. I have to go on a diet.

Find the word for each definition.

- 13. a large group of people who live together
- 14. happening or starting a short time ago
- 15. to find the size, length, or amount of something
- 16. to stop something from happening

- a) addiction
- b) measure
- c) prevent
- d) recent
- e) society

	استانی (شماره ۲)	نمونه برگ هماهنگ	
تاریخ امتحان: ۱۴۰۰/۱۰/۰۶	اضی – تجربی	رشته: ری	دنباله سؤال امتحان درس: زبان انگلیسی ۲
Write a synonym / antony	m for the underlined	words.	مترادف / متضاد کلمات را بنویسید.
17. I know English <u>besides</u>	French.	=	
18. I <u>rarely</u> have time to rea	nd a newspaper.	≠	
<u>Grammar</u>			
Choose the best answer.			گزینه صحیح را انتخاب کنید.
19. "How have y	ou got?" "I've got 100	dollars."	
a) many dollar	b) many money	c) much dollar	d) much money
20. He has money	. He bought	. apartment and some b	ig
a) lots of / an / garden		b) too much / a / g	arden
c) a few / a / gardens		d) a lot of / an / ga	rdens
21. How many glasses do y	ou see on the table? Ju	ıst	
a) a little	b) one	c) any	d) much
22. The English teacher car	give you in	nformation about entran	ace exam.
a) a few	b) an	c) any	d) some
Find the mistakes and cor		ح آن را بنویسید.	اشتباهات جملات را پیدا نموده و صحیح
23. How much languages a			
24. My father bought two b			
25. Yesterday, I went shopp			
26. I had to buy a bar of bre	ead because I wanted to	o make some sandwich	es
Write the correct forms of	the words in parent	hesis.	شکل صحیح کلمات را بنویسید.
27. The weather has been v	ery dry recently. We h	ad little (1	rainy)
28. My brother walks to wo			
29. There are a few beautiful			26
30. The old house was scar	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
Writing Rearrange the words to co	reate the correct sent	ences. at	کلمات را مرتب کنید.
31. cultures / have / in / diff	Gerent people / may / th	ne world / different / .	
32. at 6:00 / takes / the patie	ent / the medicine / eve	ery morning / .	
33. usually / with / do / you	/ hang out / friends / y	our / on Fridays?	

مجموع بارم آزمون زبان انگلیسی ۲۴ نمره می باشد.

محل مهر یا امضاء مدیر سؤال

جمهوري اسلامي ايران اداره کل آموزش و پرورش شهر تهران اداره آموزش و پرورش منطقه تهران

ساعت امتحان: ۸:۰۰ صبح ۷۵ دقىقە وقت امتحان: تاریخ امتحان: ۱۴۰۰/۱۰/۰۶ تعداد صفحه سؤال: ۴ صفحه

نوبت امتحانی: دیماه ۱۴۰۰

نام واحد آموزشی: دبیرستان علامه طباطبایی

ش صندلی: نام و نامخانوادگی:

رشته: ریاضی - تجربی سال تحصيلي: ۱۴۰۱ - ۱۴۰۰

پایه: یازدهم

نام دبير:

سؤال امتحان درس: زبان انگلیسی ۲

2

2

گزینه صحیح را انتخاب کنید.

Choose the best answer.

- 34. Which choice has the best word order?
 - a) She asked a question me yesterday.
 - b) She yesterday asked me a question.
 - c) She asked me yesterday a question.
 - d) Yesterday, she asked me a question.
- 35. Which sentence does NOT have additional information (A.I)?
 - a) My younger son plays the guitar well.
 - b) Alex can speak English and Spanish.
 - c) My brothers played football in the park.
 - d) Does she clean the rooms every Sunday?

Fill the blanks for each sentence.

جدول داده شده را برای هر جمله کامل کنید.

- 36. You can improve your English in an English speaking country.
- 37. She bought a shirt in the department store yesterday.

	subject	verb	object	Adverbs (additional information)
36.				
37.	•••••			

Write the correct form of the words in brackets.

شکل صحیح کلمات را با توجه به پیشوند و پسوند در جای خالی بنویسید.

- 39. You must be to your parents and friends. (politely)
- 40. They didn't finally go on trip because they with the places to visit. (agree)
- 41. Roger never turns down an to dinner. (invite)

بارم

تاریخ امتحان: ۱۴۰۰/۱۰/۰۶

رشته: ریاضی - تجربی

دنباله سؤال امتحان درس: زبان انگلیسی ۲

Reading

Read the text and answer the questions.

متن را خوانده و به سؤالات آن پاسخ دهید.

These days many people eat ready - made food. This means food, which is already prepared, in packets or cans, or often frozen. People also go to fast foods restaurant a lot, where they buy take-away meals. This type of food is suitable in the busy, modern world, but it often contains a lot of fat or sugar. If you eat a lot of sugar, dentists say you might get holes in your teeth. Similarly, if you eat a lot of fat, doctors will tell you that it is bad for your heart.

Most scientists say that the best food is fresh, natural food such as fruit and vegetables. They also say that we should <u>cut down</u> on the amount of fat we eat. Nowadays we eat too much oil and butter. Instead of frying food in fat, we should lightly boil <u>it</u>. Steam it, or eat it uncooked as in salads. Food which hasn't been cooked often contains more vitamins. These vitamins are often destroyed during cooking.

Of course, as we get older we start to notice the effect of bad eating habits. When we're young we don't have to worry too much, but it's a good idea to develop good eating habits as early in life as possible.

- 42. Why is uncooked food often better for us?
- 43. What is wrong with ready-made food?
- 44. What do scientists suggest people to eat?
- 45. The word "cut down" in paragraph 2, is the closest meaning to
 - a) manage

3

- b) decrease
- c) measure
- d) design

46. The word "it" in paragraph 2 refers to

Choose the best option.

A new study shows that people who use the Internet too much may have serious47.... health problems. The study says that people who are48... to the Internet have problems in life if they cannot get online regularly. The researchers from a university in Canada observed the Internet49.... of some students. They understood that some students had problems such as50.... and anxiety because of the Internet use. The specialists discovered that students addicted to the Internet had serious problems planning their day-to-day51...., including life at home, at work or school and in social situations. They believe they still know little about the dangers of Internet addiction and need to do more52.... into it.

- 47. 1) practical
- 2) mental
- 3) emotional
- 4) cultural

- 48. 1) addicted
- 2) connected2) devices
- 3) related
- 4) attracted

- 49. 1) hobbies50. 1) addition
- 2) depression
- 3) weight
- 4) habits

- _
- 3) condition
- 4) education

- 51. 1) troubles
- 2) exercises
- 3) activities
- 4) suggestions

- 52. 1) improvement
- 2) measurement
- 3) research
- 4) approach

Total 24 points

25. كلمه wind غيرقابل شمارش است لذا از a little به جاى a few استفاده مي شود.

26. واحد a loaf of) bread) مى باشد.

عل مهر یا امضاء مدیر

راهنمایی تصحیح (ویژه دبیران)

جمهوری اسلامی ایران اداره کل آموزش و پرورش شهر تهران اداره آموزش و پرورش منطقه

ساعت امتحان: ۸:۰۰ صبح نام واحد آموزشی: دبیرستان علامه طباطبایی راهنمای تصحیح درس: زبان انگلیسی ۲ تاریخ امتحان: ۱۴۰۰ / ۱۴۰۰ نوبت امتحانی: دیماه ۱۴۰۰ پایه: یازدهم تعداد برگ راهنمای تصحیح: ۳ صفحه سال تحصيلي: ١٤٠١ - ١٤٠٠ رشته: ریاضی - تجربی (هر سؤال ۰/۲۵ نمره) - نوشتن حروف اشكالي ندارد. 1. Lifestyle سبک زندگی relationship رابطه 2. heartbeat ضربان قلب institute مؤسسه (هر سؤال ۰/۲۵ نمره) Vocabulary 4. means 5. balanced 3. despite علىرغم روش متعادل شامل بودن 6. contain 7. jogged 8. disappeared نرم دویدن نایدید شد (هر سؤال ۰/۲۵ نمره) توانایی 11. ability چاق شدن 12. gained 9. harmful مضر احساسي 10. emotional (هر سؤال ۰/۲۵ نمره) 13) e) society 14. d) recent جامعه اخير 15.b) measure اندازه گرفتن 16. c) prevent مانع شدن (هر سؤال ۰/۲۵ نمره) 17= in addition to 18. ≠ often اغلب علاوه بر 00 0 40 (هر سؤال ۰/۲۵ نمره) Grammar • money غیر قابل شمارش است لذا از how much استفاده می شود. 19. d) much money 20. d) a lot of / an / gardens كلمه just به معنى فقط است "فقط يكى" 21. b) one 22. d) some كلمه information غيرقابل شمارش است لذا فقط گزينه d صحيح است. (هر سؤال ۰/۵ نمره) 23. كلمه languages قابل شمارش است لذا از many به جاى rice .24 غير قابل شمارش است و جمع بسته نمي شود.

بارم

(هر سؤال ۰/۲۵ نمره)

- 27. بعد از كميت little بايد اسم بيايد لذا جواب صحيح rain است.
 - 28. برای اسامی مفرد قابل شمارش کلی شناسه a نیاز است.
- 29. كلمه Fish جمع بسته نمىشود و به همين صورت در جاى خالى به كار مىرود.
 - 30. بعد از كميت some بايد اسم جمع بيايد لذا جواب صحيح mice است.

(هر سؤال ۱ نمره)

Writing

- 31. Different people may have different cultures in the world.
- 32. The patient takes the medicine at 6:00 every morning.
- 33. Do you usually hang out with your friends on Fridays?

(هر سؤال ۰/۵ نمره)

34. با توجه به ساختار جمله گزینه d صحیح است. ضمن این که قید زمان را می توان در اول جمله با کاما آورد.

Subject + verb + object + additional information

35. با توجه به ساختار جمله، additional information شامل قيود حالت، مكان و زمان هستند. فقط گزينه b اين اطلاعات را

ندارد.

(هر سؤال ۱ نمره) - هر کلمه اشتباه ۰/۲۵ نمره کسر شود.

	subject	verb	object	adverbs
36.	You	can improve	your English	in an English speaking country
37.	she	bought	a shirt	in the department store yesterday

(هر سؤال ۰/۲۵ نمره)

- 38. بعد از صفات ملکی باید اسم بیاید. لذا پسوند اسمساز ness اضافه میشود. جواب kindness (مهربانی) است.
 - 39. بعد از to be باید صفت بیاید لذا جواب صفت polite (مؤدب) است.
- 40. با توجه به معنی جمله، کلمهی "مخالفت کردن" فعل جمله است. با قرار دادن پیشوند dis به فعل agree آن را متضاد میکنیم.
- 41. برای اسامی مفرد قابل شمارش کلی شناسه a یا an نیاز است، لذا بعد از an باید اسم بیاید. با اضافه کردن پسوند tion به فعل invite آن را به اسم تبدیل میکنیم. invitation

Reading

42. Because it often contains more vitamins.

(۱ نمره) - هر اشتباه ۰/۲۵ نمره کسر شود.

43. It has a lot of fat and sugar.

(۱ نمره) - هر اشتباه ۰/۲۵ نمره کسر شود.

44. They suggest people to eat natural food.

(۱ نمره) - هر اشتباه ۰/۲۵ نمره کسر شود.

45. b) decrease

کاهش دادن

(۰/۵ نمره)

با مراجعه به جمله قبل جواب صحیح food است. .46

(۵/۰ نمره)

جمهوري اسلامي ايران اداره کل آموزش و پرورش شهر تهران اداره آموزش و پرورش منطقه

راهنمایی تصحیح (ویژه دبیران)

ساعت امتحان: ۸۰:۰۰ صبح

نام واحد آموزشي: دبيرستان علامه طباطبايي

راهنمای تصحیح درس: زبان انگلیسی ۲

تاریخ امتحان: ۱۴۰۰ / ۱۴۰۰

پایه: یازدهم

نوبت امتحانی: دیماه ۱۴۰۰

تعداد برگ راهنمای تصحیح: ۳ صفحه

49.(4) habits

51.(3) activities

سال تحصیلی: ۱۴۰۱ - ۱۴۰۰

رشته: ریاضی - تجربی

(هر گزینه صحیح ۰/۵ نمره)

47. (2) mental روحي

عادات

فعاليتها

48. (1) addicted

50. (2) depression

افسردگی

معتاد

52. (3) research

تحقيق



